
 
Thursday 15 September 2022 

 

 

This week’s PB4L Focus: Acting Responsibly and Showing Good Manners 
 

This week classes have been talking about good manners and promoting 
social etiquette.  This might be saying good morning, using eye contact or 
taking turns respectfully.  Good manners and social etiquette give learners 
confidence to deal with different situations and promote kindness, 
consideration and humility.   
 
 
He aha te aha?  What’s on top? - with Mr Kaiser.  
 

Moving on from COVID mandates 
 
You will most likely be aware that as of midnight last night, the Government lifted most of the COVID 
mandates. At school this means that mask wearing is no longer required. However individual staff and 
students may continue to wear masks if they wish.  
 
If someone in your household tests positive for COVID, other people in your household will not have to 
stay in isolation at home. Instead they must monitor their wellbeing, check for symptoms and take a RAT 
test for 5 days.  
 
We will continue to remind children to wash their hands regularly, to use hand sanitiser and to stay home 
when feeling unwell. In classrooms we will continue to recommend good ventilation.  
 

 

Tummy Bug 
Please be aware that there is currently a tummy bug circulating through the school. 
For most people this is a 24 hour bug. We will contact parents to collect their child if 
the child vomits at school. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Board Elections 
On Tuesday, our Returning Officer completed the official count for the Board 
elections. 261 voting papers were received and duly counted. 
 
The Official Vote Count Declaration: 

Matthew Britton 167 
Leeza Kendall  172 
Anna Lemalu  175 
Patrick Morrison 104 
Aleem Shah  124 
Ben Wood  150 
James Yu    97 
 
 
The duly elected parent representatives are Matthew Britton, Leeza Kendall. Anna Lemalu, Aleem Shah, 
Ben Wood. Congratulations to the newly elected board members. 
 
There being only one nominee for staff representative, Louise Graham is declared elected as staff 
representative. 
 
Thank you to all 7 candidates who put their names forward in service to the school. We appreciate your 
willingness to nominate and ensure that we had an election.  
 
Returning Officer - Jenny Atkins 
 
 
School Speech Competition 

 

Tirimoana held the final school speech competition yesterday.  
Congratulations to all the learners who represented their class and year 
level in this final.   
There were a number of very high quality candidates and the amount of 
learning which had gone into these speeches were a tribute to the learner, 
their family and class teacher.   
The finalist from the school competition were: 
First place - Harry Leys Rm 28 
Second place - Jason Rudolf Toleafoa Rm 27 
Third place - Henry Cowper Rm 19 
Fourth place - Milton Zhong Rm 19 
 
Thank you to our guest judge, Mr Chris Carter (former MP for Te Atatu). 

 
 

Year 0 Eesha Brejesh  Ruby Goodwin  

 
 



 
 
Out of Zone enrolments for 5-year-olds coming to school in Terms 1 and 2 2023 need 
to be submitted by 28 September 2022. 

All Out of Zone 5-year-old enrolments for the following priorities need to be submitted to the 
school by 28 September 2022.  This is part of the out of zone procedures set down by the 
Ministry of Education. 

This only applies to 5-Year-olds who have not pre enrolled. 

 

Applicants are accepted in the following order: 

Out of Zone Application Priorities 

Second priority Siblings of current students. 

Third priority Siblings of former students 

Fourth priority Children of former students 

Fifth priority Children of school employees 

Sixth priority All other Out of Zone applicants 

If your child is already at school at other year levels, you do not need to reapply. 

If a ballot is required, it will be held on Wednesday 19th October 2022. 

If you have already notified school that your Out of Zone child will be coming to school in 2023 then you do not 
need to reapply. 

Please contact Mrs Hammond, dale.hammond@tirimoana.school.nz  if you have any questions. 
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 weblink to register – 

waitakerecricket.co.nz/register 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__waitakerecricket.co.nz_register&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=NkyNB5AzKfxd2kxvsOyzgYXEasWX5ZAG2WQBQMbvmG8&m=huhe5lxCha5luhUXoUC7TzvJLhk30GP71geVcqBuiPuQuPsjxs9qFlXQoXN3zXXL&s=c4DKXKeNfem4y-Rss93uP8vTkTAR0f8xC4dIUPMmFRE&e=


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


